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 SERVICES LED BY THE MINISTER 
SUNDAYS IN FEBRUARY  

2nd  11am    

9th     11am 

16th  11am 

23rd 11am 

 

SUNDAYS IN  MARCH 

1st  11am 

8th  11am   

15th  11am 

22nd  11am 

29th  11 am 

 

SUNDAYS IN APRIL 

5th  11am 

12th  11am 

19th  11am 

26th  11am  

 

SUNDAYS IN  MAY 

3rd  11am 

10th  11am 

17th  11am  

24th  11 am  

31st  11am 

 

DIARY DATES 

§ Saturday 7
th
 March  EMU Quarterly Meeting at Hinckley 

2.30 pm. 

§ Sunday 22
nd
 March  Mothering Sunday.   
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§ Sunday 5
th
 April  Palm Sunday. 

§ Sunday 12
th
 April  Easter Sunday. 

§ Sunday 17th May Annual EMU Joint Service at      
Boston: Tea 4.00pm, Service 5.00pm 

 

FROM THE MINISTER 

I have a great deal of admiration for the Pope. 

In his Christmas message for 2019 he included the idea that 
God loves us all, even the worst of us. 

Earlier in the year I remember him replying to the question 
ñWhat happens to wicked people when they die?ò by saying 
there is no particular punishment awaiting them, they pass 
away like the rest of us. 

The Popeôs humility and humanity in remarks like these        
impressed me, even brought a tear to my eye. 

It is easy these days to follow Francisôs pronouncements 
online. Here are some of his other ideas which I like: 

ñI prefer a church which is bruised hurting and dirty because it 
has been out on the streets, rather a church which is unhealthy 
from being confinedéò 

ñA little bit of mercy makes the world less cold and more justéò 

ñI see clearly that the thing the church needs most today is the 
ability to heal wounds and to warm hearts é it needs near-
ness, proximityéò 

All this reminds me of the Dalai Lama, whose great pronounce-
ment ñKindness is my religionéò has long been inspirational.  

His Holiness also wrote: ñEvery day, think as you wake up, to-
day I am fortunate to be alive. I have a precious human life, I 
am not going to waste it. I am going to use all my energiesé to 
expand my heart out to others, to achieve enlightenment for 
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the benefit of all human beings. I am going to have kind 
thoughts towards others, I am not going to get angry or think 
badly about others. I am going to benefit others as much as I 
can.ò 

I wonder whether you made a New Yearôs resolution this 
year? Well, instead of a personal resolution, try instead to 
come up with what you would say if you had to make a public 
pronouncement in the manner of the Dalai Lama or Pope 
Francis. 

What wisdom or insight would you most like to share? I would 
love to know. 

If I had to make a pronouncement for 2020 it would be: trans-
late your theology into simple terms of kindness and ac-
ceptance, these are more important than the rules of religion. 

We remember Whittierôs immortal words: 

ñThe letter fails, the systems fall, 

And every symbol wanes: 

The Spirit over-brooding all, 

Eternal Love, remains.ò 

This Christmas my daughter Kate gave me a copy of The 
Boy, The Mole, The Fox, and The Horse by Charlie 
Mackesey. Hailed by the critics as one of the most beautiful 
books, it is a story of love, friendship and loyalty, written and 
drawn freehand: it looks as if it was done with a quill and Indi-
an Ink. 

It is indeed beautiful and affecting, a simple moral tale simply 
told. You can read it in less than an hour, although it repays 
much longer to reflect on and savour. 

Comparisons are always invidious, but it might be said to be-
long to the same genre as The Wind In The Willows. Winnie 
the Pooh has also been mentioned, and adjectives such as 
Whimsical and magical wise and adorable have been          
employed. 



р  

 

It is the sort of book which can be enjoyed by people of all  
ages ï a timeless account of experience which we can all   
relate to. 

Reviews have been uniformly adulatory, and I imagine     
thousands of copies were sold for presents. 

Personally I was left feeling (as I often am), if only life were as 
honest and straightforward as thisé But it is still good to have 
the precious virtues of love and friendship rehearsed again. 

As someone once said, the best advice for everyone is : hold 
hands and stick together. 

With all good wishes for the New Year to all members and 
friends of Great Meeting, 

 

Aᴌ˓ˤʞ. 

 

P.S. 2020 sounds like a year of vision, doesnôt it? Letôs hope it 
is indeed perfect vision !       
         

ROOF REPAIR FUND 

Thank you so much to everyone who has donated towards the 

roof repair fund.  Between Dec 12th and Jan 12th we raised 

Ã500 towards our target of Ã5,000. 

We are in the process of applying for a number of grants and 

will soon be embarking on a heritage outreach programme to 

widen the availability of the chapel to the local community. 

If you would like any additional information please pick up a 

leaflet in chapel. Alternatively visit the relevant section of our 

website http://www.leicesterunitarians.co.uk/leicester-

unitarians-great-meeting-roof-repair/ 
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COMMUNITY CONCERT 

The Knighton Community Choir entertained a sizeable         
audience in the chapel on December 12th with their annual 
Christmas Concert. Not deterred by a sudden breakdown of 
the heating system on the same morning [now repaired] we 
had rapidly hired portable heaters for emergency heating such 
that an urgent appeal to the choir to bring woolly jumpers 
proved unnecessary! 

The well rehearsed 35 strong choir, under the musical         
direction of Simon Lubkowski, took full advantage of the 
chapelôs renowned acoustics to entertain us with a Christmas 
medley of songs ranging from O come, O come Emmanuel 
and O holy night, to popular favourites Last Christmas and A 
Spaceman Came Travelling. The audience were glad to join 
in singing the carols such as Silent Night and The Christmas 
Song.  

A highlight of the 
evening was  a per-
formance   of two  
pieces,  Verso  and 
La Mourisque, by 
10 year old choir 
member Nicholas 
Silke. Nicholas 
started lessons with 
his teacher John 
Gull in January  
2019 and practices 
regularly at Saint  
Andrews church in 
Aylestone. The mastery of the organ that Nicholas has 
achieved in this short period of time is remarkable! 

After the concert we all repaired to the Garden Room for hot 
drinks and a delicious array of cakes. An exit collection for the 
roof appeal raised a fantastic Ã113. 
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CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE 
 

Our annual Carol Concert , followed by afternoon tea, was 
again a great success. The chapel was candle lit, and the 
decorations as splendid as ever, with the added attraction of 
an ingenious, mobile Christmas tree on wheels.  

This year, volunteers for the readings were in full supply and 
our minister even had to place some on the waiting list for 
next year. 
 
Many thanks to all who helped at every stage, in particular to 
our decorations supremo, Tony, who knows better than     
anyone that what goes up, must come down!  
 

 

Huw Edwards provided piano accompaniment to the Great 
Meeting Singers who performed several lovely Christmas 
themed songs. 
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CANDLES 
For Mum and Dad and Crichton, 
For Ron and Phil and Anne, 
Each one a candle lighted 
Set in a tray of sand. 

 
Within the high cathedral 
There burn the tiny flames 
Amid a host of others, 

Each one a loved oneôs name. 
 

Each one for now remembered 
By those they left behind 
As jolly or bad tempered 
Or gentle, loving, kind. 

 
Within the high cathedral 
We all have prayers to say, 

And more than a momentôs silence 
Before we turn away. 

 
Aᴌ˓ˤʞ Sɾˏwʆᴍ 

 

BURNS  LUNCH 

The annual Burns Lunch took place after service on Sunday 

January 26th and, as the photos opposite show, it was a      

convivial occasion that greatly cheered up a dull winter  day. 

Thanks  to Mike and Nicky Drucquer, for organising and    

cooking the delicious food, and to  Diane, Roy, David, Julie, 

Shirley and everyone else who helped  on the day. Stuartôs 

stirring ñaddress to the haggis ñ was also much appreciated. 

Congratulations to Annabel for winning the Burns quiz. 

After covering costs the lunch raised  Ã186.18 which will be 

put  towards the Roof Renovation appeal. C 
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